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Who to call  
 
For Service information, Baptisms, 
Weddings, Funerals & Church Building 
enquiries, please contact: 
Reverend Ken on 655737 or  
kencampbell@stlaurencechurchappleton.org  
Remember to visit your Church website at: 
www.stlaurenceappleton.org    

All Age Services 

Sunday 10th November: Remembrance Day - 
Church Service at 10 am.  
Act of Remembrance at the War Memorial 
from 10.50 am, followed by refreshments in 
the Village Hall. 
 
Sunday 1st December: Christingle Service 
from 9.45 am.  
Collection donated to The Children’s Society. 

 

 

Save the Date! 

Saturday 23rd November 

St Laurence Christmas Bazaar at the Village 

Hall, from 12 – 3:00 pm 

Friday 6th December  

Appleton’s Handmade Christmas at the Village 

Hall, from 7.30 pm – 10.30 pm 

Women’s Breakfast 

at St Laurence Church, Appleton. 

8.30 am – 10.00 am 
November 9th 

All Welcome! 
Contact Jennie Revell for further details: 

863611 

Foreword from the St Laurence PCC 
  
After discussion and reflection, the PCC has proposed to Ken that he 
should consider leaving his post as Rector at the end of November, 
rather than in mid-January. Ken has accepted this proposal, and his 
final Sunday at St Laurence will be on 24th November. 
  
In light of this decision, the PCC are progressing with plans to find 

Ken's successor as soon as possible, with the support of the 

Diocese. We are also planning for our regular calendar of services 

and events over the Christmas period and are putting measures in 

place to ensure these are supported as required. We look forward to 

celebrating the birth of our Lord Jesus Christ with you over the 

festive period. 
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“Tea and Chat” 
Every Monday in St. Laurence Church 

 
2:30 pm - 4:00 pm 

 
Need a lift?    
Ring: Margaret 862958 
Rosemary 864808 

Church Website 

For information about future services, events 

and more, you can visit the St Laurence 

Church, Appleton with Besselsleigh website at 

http://www.stlaurenceappleton.org 

Thank You 

A big thank you to all who contributed to the 

Harvest Party in the barn at ‘South Lawn’ at 

the beginning of October . Whether you 

supported us on the night, served supper as 

an OX13 member or made the evening such 

a success in a variety of hidden ways, we are 

very grateful.  It was a very happy occasion 

and proceeds raised will be combined with 

the Harvest Festival collection and Appleton 

School’s Harvest celebration  for the Rafiki 

Thabo Foundation, a charity based in 

Oxfordshire helping empower young people 

in Kenya, Uganda and Lesotho, especially 

through education. 
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Evergreen Club 

Our next meeting is on Friday 8th November 
in the Village Hall. Quiz, Beetle Drive and 
choose your meal for Christmas lunch on Dec 
6th. Annual Subs due, £10. Tea and raffles 
and stall. Our new members are most 
welcome. 

 
Trish Wagstaff 

Appleton WI 

Our November meeting will be an open 
meeting and will be held on Thursday, 21st 
November at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.  
We have an excellent speaker who will talk to  
us about Inspector Morse. 
There will be a raffle and a bring and buy stall. 

Elaine Flint 
01865 861838 

Citizens Advice 
launches energy 
advice drive 
 
Your local Citizens Advice is launching its 
annual initiative to help people in financial need 
who find it hard to pay their energy bills. 
 
The project, called the Energy Advice 
Programme (EAP), is going live throughout 
Oxfordshire South and Vale from October to 
March 2020. It includes comprehensive steps to 
help people who have to spend a significant 
proportion of their income on fuel bills. 
 
At an EAP appointment our advisers, 
depending on your particular problem, can do 
one or more of the following:  
 

• Help you understand energy companies' 
tariffs and bills.  

• Provide information and support on switching 
tariff or supplier, identifying any savings you 
might make. 

• Give advice on energy efficiency measures 
and list any grants available to pay for these. 

• Carry out benefit entitlement checks and help 
you claim any benefits to which you might be 
entitled. We can help you apply for the Warm 
Home Discount and the Priority Services 
Register, if applicable. 

• Assist with any customer service complaints 
you might have against your energy 
company.  

 
The Citizens Advice website 
www.citizensadvice.org.uk will give you more 
information. You can also telephone our 
Adviceline on 03 444 111 444 or visit a local 
branch of Citizens Advice during opening 
hours. Details of office locations are on 
www.citizensadvice.org.uk/local/oxfordshire-
south-vale 
 
 
 

 

http://www.citizensadvice.org.uk
http://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/local/oxfordshire-south-vale
http://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/local/oxfordshire-south-vale
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Appleton Village Hall 
Suitable for meetings, parties, dances 

and wedding receptions. Enquiries  
Rachel Knight 

appletonvillagehallbookings@gmail.com 
07584426030 

Gardening 

Club 

October is the beginning of 
the Club’s winter lecture series and the first 
talk this year was by Martin Green on ‘The 
Wonders of Westonbirt’. Martin is a National 
Arboretum volunteer and his talk was about 
the many and varied trees which grow in the 
arboretum. The oldest trees were planted by 
the original owners and in fact the original 
layout is still maintained with its main rides 
and long vistas. The arboretum has 139 
Champion Trees as well as 5 National Tree 
Collections. In addition, they undertake 
research work which includes growing trees 
which are endangered in the wild with a view 
to replanting if they become extinct in their 
original habitats. Martin encouraged us to visit 
the Arboretum in May when the 
rhododendrons and camellias are at their best. 
Westonbirt is of course famous for its Autumn 
Colour but that is when the majority of visitors 

are there. 

November’s lecture is on 13th November by 
Pauline Pears on Saving Seeds, Saving 
Money. She is a founder member of Ryton 
Organic and she will be talking about saving 
your own seeds and will be sharing some of 
hers with us. The talk will be at 7.30 pm in 
Appleton Primary School Hall. Visitors are 

always welcome for a £2 charge. 

Hon. Secretary 
Janet Hutton 

01865 865269 

Appleton with 
Eaton Tennis 
Club 

 
 
 
Indoor Tennis  
During the winter we play on the first 
Wednesday of the month from 8-10pm at White 
Horse Tennis Centre £6 (tbc) per member. 
Contact the club for more details. 
Next session will be 5th November. 
 
Wimbledon Public Ballot 
The ballot has changed this year - THERE IS 
NO PAPER ENTRY FOR THE PUBLIC 
BALLOT, and it is all done online at 
www.wimbledon.com.  
Entry into the Wimbledon Public Ballot is 
comprised of two compulsory phases: 
Registration – which closed on 21 October, 
followed by  
Application – open from 1 November to 30 
November. 
NOTE - this is separate from the Club Ballot 
which you have to Opt In on your LTA account 
every year to get the club's allocation of tickets. 
 
Club Christmas Meal 
Save The Date! Our annual Christmas Meal will 
be at The Plough on Friday 13th December and 
include the trophy presentations. More details 
will be sent to members by email. 
 
 
For more information or to contact the club: 
Email: appletonwitheatontennisclub@gmail.com 
Website: www.appleton-eaton.org/tennis or 
http://cspark.at/apple6 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/
AppletonwithEatonTennisClub/ 
 

http://www.appleton-eaton.org/tennis
http://cspark.at/apple6
http://www.facebook.com/AppletonwithEatonTennisClub/
http://www.facebook.com/AppletonwithEatonTennisClub/
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Solo Ladies 

 Our next Lunch will be held on Thursday 28th 
November  at The Black Horse, Garford.  
We will not meet in December. 
 
Ladies on their own are always welcome and if 
you would like any information please contact: 
 
Barbara on 863262 
(barbara.kimsey@outlook.com) 
 

Appleton Village  
Pre-school  
 
Extraordinary General 
Meeting on the 
14th November 2019 @ 
9:30am 
Venue: Village hall  
committee room. 
 

The pre-school is holding an EGM as the 
committee do not have a chairman. The pre-
school needs a chairman to join the 
committee to enable it to function as a charity. 
We would like to welcome anyone who would 
like to be involved to attend the meeting. You 
do not need to have any connections to the 

pre-school to be on the committee. 

If you are interested in getting involved you 
can find  information about the role of the 
chairman on our website 
www.appletonvillagepreschool.co.uk/

committeeroles 

Email: appletonpreschool1@gmail.com  Tel: 
07500 453723  or visit the pre-school and 

speak to the staff. 

Please support the pre-school and consider 

getting involved. We will have to consider 

closing if the role is not filled. 

Thank you 

On behalf of the Stroke Association, I would 
like to say a huge “Thank you" to all you won-
derful people who sponsored me so generous-
ly to do my Glider Flight to raise money for 

research. 

It was a beautiful day. My pilot rigged me out 
in a parachute and, sitting on a lead cushion (I 
imagine to increase the weight in the glider, 
but "ouch"!) I flew off into the blue having been 
originally towed by a power plane. The view 
was superb at around 2,500 feet. We could 
see the gleaming Thames meandering into the 
distance, the outskirts of Heathrow, the towns 
of Reading, Marlow and High Wycombe. My 

first effort at “turning to the left" 

was a little violent, so I crushed my enthusi-
asm and treated my piloting a wee bit more 
gently. We silently glided across the sky going 
here and there smoothly as instructed from 
behind. It was thoroughly and vastly enjoyable. 
My son and son-in-law met me after a bumpy 
landing— not my responsibility! I'm pleased to 
say all you great and compassionate folk of 
the Vale and West Oxfordshire raised £16,250 

(without gift aid) for the charity. 

Thank you so much. 

Trish Wagstaff 

http://www.appletonvillagepreschool.co.uk/committeeroles
http://www.appletonvillagepreschool.co.uk/committeeroles
mailto:appletonpreschool1@gmail.com
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Appleton website is now 
www.Appleton-eaton.org 

appletonandeaton@gmail.com  

Crockery and Cutlery 

 
There is a large amount of crockery and 
cutlery kept in the Barn at South Lawn, 
Netherton Road. It was given to the Village by 
the late Mrs Molly Rose and Mrs Rosemary 
Dick. If you wish to use it at any time please 
ring 862434 and make a small donation to 

Appleton Church.  

Please give two weeks notice if you wish to 
borrow any items. It will then be ready for 
collection from the Barn on Tuesday and/or 

Friday mornings up to 11a.m. 

 

C. Harris 

Save the planet – Use 
the Comet  

Have you thought about using the weekly 
Monday Comet service to Abingdon or the 
Wednesday one to Oxford?  It is a very 
sociable way to travel and means one less car 
clogging up the roads.  Travel with fellow 
villagers and have no issues with where to park 

and no parking costs. 

“It’s like a coffee morning but without the 

coffee!” 

The minibus leaves Appleton for Abingdon at 
10.10 on Mondays and just after 10.10 on 
Wednesdays for the trip to Abingdon.  Both 
minibuses return at 1pm.  All we ask is that you 
donate £2.50 towards the return cost of your 

journey. 

 

An Appreciation  

I should like to record what is, I am quite sure, 

much appreciated by us all in Appleton for the 

unstinting “wombling” carried out by John 

Hanborough who is always seen armed with  a 

bag picking up the thoughtless dumping of litter 

and rubbish in our hedgerows-well done John 

and thank you from us all. 

An admiring resident  
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NEWS FROM 
Email: appletonshop@gmail.com  
Web: www.appletonshop.co.uk 
Tel:  01865 863191 

Opening hours: 
Shop 
Monday–Friday: 7am–7pm 
Saturday : 8am–1pm  
Sunday: 8am–12noon 
Post Office   
Monday & Thursday 
 9am–1pm 
 

 2017/18 2018/19 2019/20 
May 20,267 22,428 24,532 
June 22,795 24,483 24,276 
July 23,809 27,343 28,976 
Aug 20,750 23,774 25,199 
Sept 19,963 21,849 23,131 
Oct 20,732 22,625 
Nov 19,896 22,583 
Dec 22,315 23,486 
Jan 18,154 20,000 
Feb 17,937 19,782 
Mar 22,387 22,305 
April 19,107 21,570 

MONTHLY TURNOVER 

 

Remember, Remember the 
Fifth of November! 
•Stock up with sausages, 
burgers, soup and rolls, 
ready for Guy Fawkes 
Night. For vegetarians, we 
have a great range of Linda 
McCartney frozen products 
too. 
 
Coffee cup update… 
•Our organic, hand-roasted coffee is 
increasingly popular, but, alas, with popularity 
comes waste.  
•In an attempt to reduce the number of 
disposable coffee cups we use, we will be 
introducing a charge of 20p per cup from 
November. Coffee will remain at £2 and tea/
espresso at £1.50 for 
anyone bringing their own 
cup, or using a china cup to 
‘drink in’ at the shop. The 
surcharge will only be 
applied for disposable cups. 
 
New sandwiches…have a try! 
•We have introduced a new supplier for our 
sandwiches and feedback after the first few 
weeks is that they’re delicious!  
•The range includes wraps, bloomers, salads 
and baguettes as well as traditional hand cut 
sandwiches with a wide range of flavours. 
Some will like old favourites such as egg mayo 
and cheddar ploughmans, whilst those with 
more adventurous taste may 
like to sample hot smoked 
salmon with cream cheese dill 
or a beetroot vegan wrap!     
 

Don’t forget your bags… 
•The great news is that we’re all using less 
plastic bags…but that does mean that villag-
ers have less bags to donate to the shop for 
customer use. 
•As we no longer have a ready supply of bags 
at the shop, please ensure you bring a reusa-
ble bag with you when you come shopping, 
give one to your child when you send them to 
the shop, or buy one of our sturdy Appleton 
Community Shop reusable hessian bags at 
just £2. 
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Eating In? Try Out ‘Jane’s 
Kitchen’ ready meals new 
products 
Our popular range of frozen premium home-
made meals from ‘Jane’s Kitchen’ in 
Berkshire is made with home produced meat 
from West Hagbourne and all other 
ingredients are sourced as locally as possible. 
We’ve just added some new dishes alongside 
the old favourites, so do try the chicken and 
mushroom stuffed pancakes, sausage, bacon 
and bean casserole and steak and kidney 
casserole. 
 
Ho, Ho, Ho! 
•Dare we mention 
Christmas?! 
•Appleton Shop will once 
again be offering delicious Christmas products 
to order in advance including cheeses from 
local dairies, turkeys and geese from 
Peachcroft Farm, ham/gammon and 
sausagemeat from Michael Cain butchers, 
artisan bread, pastries and fruit and veg.  
•Why not take the stress and queues out of 
food shopping and come and collect your 
Christmas food from Appleton Shop just in 
time for the big day? 
•Order forms will be available to pick up at the 
shop from late November.   
                                                                                                                                              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PAID VACANCY!                                            
Are you an early riser...? 
There is a vacancy for a paid position opening 
up the shop and sorting out the newspaper 
rounds or baking pasties on one or two 

 
weekday mornings for 3 hours a shift (6am until 
9am).  
The applicant needs to be over 18 and 
comfortable working alone in the shop, 
although there will be another volunteer 
working alongside you for much of the shift. No 
experience on the till is necessary as training 
can be given, but a friendly manner and calm 
disposition is essential, as well as confidence 
and accuracy with handling cash and 
customers.  
For further details or to register your interest 
please contact Laura Olver 
(lauraolver@btinternet.com) or Juliet Carter 
(julietcarter@me.com) 
 
Take a look at the Community Shop home 
page on the village website at:  
 www.appleton-eaton.org 
 
And Follow us on Facebook 
www.facebook.com/appletoncommunityshop 

PELLMANS 
Your Local Solicitors 

 
• Business and Employment 
Law 
  Contracts, Legal Compliance & 
Disputes 
• Property 
  Buying & Selling Homes, 
Commercial & Agricultural 
• Wills, Probate and Trusts 
  Tax Planning & Lasting Powers 
of Attorney 

 
01865 884400 

www.pellmans.co.uk 
1 Abbey Street, Eynsham, Witney, Oxford 

OX29 4TB 
 

Home visits and evening appointments 
available 

http://www.pellmans.co.uk/
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News from the Appleton with Eaton Parish 
Council 

 
Welcome to our New Councillor! 
The Parish Council co-opted Andy Salmon as Parish Councillor at its meeting of the 7th 
October.  Welcome Andy! 
 
Village Hall 
The existing Village Hall Committee has done a sterling job over many years to run the hall 
on our behalf. Many core members of the committee have been in post for well over a 
decade and, understandably, they feel it is time to move on and make way for new people 
and fresh ideas to take the hall forward. 
The hall is used by numerous village organisations including preschool, the WI, OX13 and 
the Evergreens, choirs and dancers, yoga and other classes. It is a vital village facility. 
We are looking for new, enthusiastic people to get involved and with this in mind we are 
holding an event at the village hall.  The date is to be determined, but we will do a shout out and 
put it on the website as soon as it is set. 
If you are interested in getting involved or have any questions, please email the Parish Clerk. 
 
Walking after Dark 
The council would like to remind people who are walking at night to please carry a torch and 
wear reflective clothing.  This is for everyone’s safety. 
 
Notes from our MP, Layla Moran 
Following MP Layla Moran’s surgery in Appleton in July, she has been in touch with the Parish 
Council with the following updates. 
She has been in contact with Stagecoach about Appleton's bus connections. She is hoping that 
some buses that travel nearby can get re-routed to go through Appleton itself, given that the 
Oxfordshire Comet is not enough for the needs of local residents. She is currently waiting for a 
reply on this. 
She has written to Oxfordshire County Council about the speed of traffic outside Appleton 
school. She has asked them what can be done to slow the speed of passing cars, and whether 
a zebra crossing could be put in to help the students there.  
She has written to the member of the County Council responsible for thinking about re-opening 
the footpath down to the lock, and asked them to look at Appleton with Eaton Parish Council's 
application to re-open the footpath as quickly as they can.  They have confirmed that this is 
being prioritized so that it appears in the next year’s program of work. 

 

Allison Leigh, Parish Clerk 
01865 865 876 / parishclerk.appletonwitheaton@gmail.com 
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ADVERTISEMENTS See p.11 for costs and deadlines 

 
MATHS TUITION 
Mike Hudson, 77 Netherton Road, Appleton 
Phone 863340. 

 

APT HARD LANDSCAPING  
Paving: Fencing :Stone walling: 
Brickwork :Turfing:General garden 
maintenance  
Andy:07887778784 
email:andypthomas@hotmail.co.uk 
 

Freelance Hairdresser 
20 years experience. Contact Stella on 
01865 864687. mobile 07977 099975 

 
CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING  
unbeatable results & your 
carpets dry in approx. 1 hour !   Call Grimebusters 
01865 726983 
 

FARMOOR OSTEOPATH  
Do you suffer from lower back pain, sciatica, 
rheumatism, arthritis, sports injury or muscle 
tension? If so, consult your local osteopath - Sarah 
Ingram (nee Darlington) D.O., G.O.s C. registered 
with the General Osteopathic Council (Osteopath's 
Act 1993), Tel. 01865 864053. 
 

JAMES JOLLY 
Garden clearance, maintenance, hedge cutting, 
tree surgery, fencing and patio cleaning. 
Tel. 01865 390740 
 

LLOYD'S TREE SERVICES  
A friendly, professional service. Please feel free to 
contact me for advice or a no obligation quote. 
Email lloyd@lloydstreeservices.com or through 
www.lloydstreeservices.com or 07714  255209 
 
Tamsyn Lay MSc (Hons) MChiro MMCA 
MCTIMONEY CHIROPRACTOR - FYFIELD 
In pain or do you just require a general back 
check?  Chiropractic can help with back pain and 
sciatica, neck, shoulder and hip pain, headaches, 
migraines, sports injuries and rehabilitation and 
general well-being.   
13 Norwood Avenue, Southmoor OX135AD 
 07810 557639/tlay@espina.co.uk 
 
DAVIDSON-DECORATING 
Interior, exterior and wallpapering. 
References available.  
Siobhan 07765780672 
davidsondecorating@gmail.com 
 
GOLDILOX CAKES 
Beautiful and delicious homemade cakes for 
any occasion 
Contact Marie for information on 
07545211465 or www.goldiloxcakes.com 
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Advertiser 
Deadline for February issue: 

12.30, 19th January 
(19th of the month is the 

usual deadline) 
 

Notices for village organisa-
tions 

All printed copy to the shop or by email 
to 
editor.advertiser@gmail.com before 
the deadline. Please email if you can!  
No formal payment is required but we 
ask for a donation towards the running 
costs of the Advertiser: between £5-50 
depending on the length and frequency 
of entries. Please try to restrict your 
item to half a page maximum. Liaise 
with David Staunton agree an appro-
priate donation.  

Advertisements 
To book advertising space: 
email  Wanda Todd: ac-
counts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk 
2012 Advertising charges per issue 
Listing: 

30p per word of 3 letters or more 
and a minimum of £3.00 per ad-
vert. 
Each telephone and email address 
is to count as a word 

Display adverts: 
£25 for a quarter page 

Please indicate whether you want (1) a 
display advert or (2) a listing. If you 
want a listing the charge is made per 
word so please either supply the text 
or say how many words. Note that 
payment is required in advance, and 
for long-term adverts we would like 3 
months in advance. 
Cheques payable to Appleton PCC 
and sent to: 
Wanda Todd, 12 Badswell Lane, Ap-
pleton OX13 5JN 

Advertiser 
Deadline for  December issue: 

12.30, 19th  November (19th of the 
month is the usual deadline) 

 

Notices for village           
organisations 

All printed copy to the shop or by email to 
editor.advertiser@gmail.com before the 
deadline. Please email if you can!  
 
No formal payment is required but we ask for 
a donation towards the running costs of the 
Advertiser: between £5-50 depending on the 
length and frequency of entries. Please try to 
restrict your item to half a page maximum. 
Liaise with David Staunton to agree an   
appropriate donation.  

Advertisements 

To book advertising space: 
email  Wanda Todd: 
accounts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk 
2012 Advertising charges per issue 

•Listing: 

30p per word of 3 letters or more and a  
minimum of £3.00 per advert. 
Each telephone and email address is to 
count as a word 

•Display adverts: 

£25 for a quarter page 
 

Please indicate whether you want (1) a   
display advert or (2) a listing. If you want a 
listing the charge is made per word so please 
either supply the text or say how many 
words. Note that payment is required in  
advance, and for long-term adverts we would 
like 3 months in advance. 
Cheques payable to Appleton PCC 
and sent to: 
Wanda Todd, 12 Badswell Lane, Appleton 
OX13 5JN 

EDITOR: David Staunton 
Homeleigh House, Netherton Road, Appleton,  
Tel 862505 
Email:  editor.advertiser@gmail.com 
DISTRIBUTION COORDINATOR: Sophie Willis 
Email:  willissophie@googlemail.com 
ACCOUNTS: Wanda Todd 
12 Badswell Lane, Appleton 
Email:  accounts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk 
NOTE: This newsletter is also available on the  Parish 
website. If you do not wish your item to be   displayed 
online, please inform the Editor. All items are included 
in good faith, and the Appleton with Eaton Advertiser 
cannot take responsibility for any content. 

Thank you for donations 

towards the production of 

the Advertiser from the 

Chapel  

Appleton Volunteer 
Transport Scheme 
(AVTS) 

provides transport for residents  of 
Appleton, Eaton, Fyfield and 
Tubney, unable to drive 
themselves, to medical 
appointments in Oxford, Botley, 
Abingdon, Witney and Wooton. 
Please call the AVTS mobile 07503 
447884 and leave a message  
(name, your location, plus date, 
place and time of appointment) 
OR send a text message with this 
information. 
Your call or message will be 
returned by the next day at the 
latest.  

mailto:accounts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:accounts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk
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Church Services  
November 2019 

 
ST LAURENCE, APPLETON 
 
 
Sunday 3

rd
   8 am Communion Service (BCP)   

 10 am All Age Service 
   6 pm Evensong 
 
Sunday 10

th
  10 am All Age Service: Remembrance Day 

 
Sunday 17

th
  10 am Communion Service (CW) 

   6 pm Evensong 
 
 
Sunday 24

th 
  10 am Service of the Word-Farwell to Ken 

 
Sunday 1st Dec 8 am Communion Service (BCP)   
ADVENT 9.45 am All Age Service: Christingle 
  6 pm Evensong 
 
 
  
 
 
Morning Prayer on Thursday mornings at 9.15 am.  
 
        
 

 

Who to call: 

For enquiries about Baptisms, Weddings, Funerals or Church buildings, 
please contact Reverend Ken at Appleton Rectory on 655737, or email him 
on kencampbell@stlaurencechurchappleton.org 
  
For up-to-date information on Sunday services & other events, please refer 
to the Calendar pages of the Church website: 
www.stlaurenceappleton.org        
 

(BCP) Book of Common Prayer   (CW) Common Worship  


